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MASS & SACRAMENTS 

Sunday Masses: 8:00 & 10:30 am 
 

Weekday Masses Monday, Wednesday 

Thursday, Friday & Saturdays: 8:00 am 
 

Tuesday Morning Prayer: 8:00 am 

Tuesday Mass: 5:30 pm 
 

Saturday Masses 8:00 am and 5:00 pm 
 

Sacrament of Penance: Saturday, 

7:00-7:50 am or by appointment.  

Tuesdays, 5-5:20 pm 

  Baptisms: Meeting first Thursday of the  
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months prior to the wedding date . 
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the Parish Office.  
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From the Desk of Fr. Thomas Pastorius,  
 
1.  Beyond Sunday Capital Campaign  
Did you know that Catholic schools were founded in the United States because of the prejudices that Catholics ran into in 
the public schools.  At one time our public schools were filled with a great amount of hostility toward Catholics.  Our pub-
lic schools, have instead of becoming more tolerant of Catholics, have in many places become hostile toward all religions.  
In many places, prayer in public (even if it is organized by the students themselves) is not allowed and many schools ac-
tively bring in groups like Planned Parenthood to speak to children.  While Catholic schools are not the complete solution 
to the problems of the world, I do believe that they are part of the solution.  Many (if not all) our Catholic schools are 
safe places were children not only learn about God but also get to experience Him through the community life of the 
school.  In January you will be invited to make a pledge to this Capital campaign.  For now, I would ask you to just pray 
for the success of the campaign.   
 

2.  New Year Mass Schedule  - Feast of Mary Mother of God ð Holy Day of Obligation  
Mass times will be December 31st at 5 PM and 9 AM on January 1st.   
 

3.  Christmas Decorating Thank You  
Many priests who have come to Epiphany for one reason or another always remark about how beautiful our Church is and 
a lot of them then tell me that they would believe decorating our Church would be very difficult for it would be easy to 

do too much and look gaudy and we could also be tempted to do too little and not truly celebrate the liturgical seasons.  I 
just want to say that I am very grateful for everyone who assisted with our Christmas decorations this year.  I think they 
strike the right balance and enhance our worship and draw us deeper into the mystery of God becoming human.  
 

4.   Feast of Epiphany Pot Luck Dinner  
I would like to invite everyone to join us for our annual parish potluck dinner.  This is a great way for everyone to get to-
gether and celebrate the gift our parish is to each one of us.   
 

5.  Bishop Rice will be here on Sunday January 3, 2016 to celebrate the feast of the Epiphany with Us.  
Bishop Rice will be the main presider at the 10:30AM Mass on Sunday January 3rd.  I will not be cancelling the other two 
Masses this weekend, but I would appreciate as many people as possible as coming to the 10:30 Mass so that we can give 
Bishop Rice a warm welcome and he can see how vibrant our parish is.   

 

God bless, 
Fr. Tom 

L IVING  OUR  F AITH  

Attention All College Seniors! Are you interested in a unique opportunity to join other faith -driven college 

graduates in having a transformative impact on Catholic Schools and living the Jesuit mission of being men and women for 
others? The Billiken Teacher Corps (BTC) is a Saint Louis University program that provides participants with a FULL TUI-
TION REMISSION Master of Arts in Teaching degree while residing in an intentional faith community and teaching in an 
urban Catholic school in the St. Louis metropolitan area. BTC teachers receive a small stipend, and share an urban resi-
dence for nominal rent. The program involves a two -year commitment, and is open to graduates who hold a BA degree in 
any field. In addition to the MAT degree, students receive mentoring and support from SLU instructors and Catholic school 
faculty members. BTC teachers share their faith at their residence in spiritual formation activities facilitated by SLU per-
sonnel and the community members themselves.. For more information, visit us online at: slu.edu/teachercorps. The pri-

ority application deadline is March 1st.  

WEEKLY ADORATION OF THE BLESSED SACRAMENT Every Wednesday from 6-6:30pm we will have 

Adoration and Evening Prayer. Vatican II encourages parishes to have Evening Prayer on a weekly basis for 
its communal nature and its beauty. We will sing it, but feel free to pray in silence. Long day at work? 

Spend a few moments in prayer before our Lord and suddenly everything is put into perspective.  

2016 Pocket Guide of Religious DVDs for Catholic Parishioners Enter the Year of Mercy, as well as 

the Year of Study for the Dynamic Catholic Alive program, with uplifting spiritual DVDs delivered free of charge to your 
home from the Archdiocesan Religious Education Media Center. Over 700 DVDs are available on Sacred Scriptures, Jesus, 
Church, the papacy, saints, spirituality, doctrinal and moral teaching, conversion and evangelization, liturgy and prayer, 
science and religion, etc. For a free catalog describing each DVD, and to borrow DVDs for home or parish use, phone 314 -

792-7360 and leave your name, address, phone # and parish. Blessings!  
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L IVING  OUR  F AITH  

Spiritual Ponderings             Hunting for Godõs Church 
 
Today will be our last reflection on Allen Huntõs book: Confessions of a Mega-Church Pastor: How I Discovered the Hidden 
Treasures of the Catholic Church.  Please know that there are many more great insights in his book that I am choosing 
not to cover because of space.  So for one last time let us look at a few more quotes from the book.  They will be in 
bold and my thoughts will be in regular font.  
 

I could find no justifiable reason to be separated from the Church.  I remember a quote from Fr. Richard John Neu-
haus: òThe only alternative to obedience is the cacophony of human beings making it up as they go.ó  Neuhaus had 
converted from Lutheranism once he became convinced that Protestants were simply making it up as they go.  
 

Most of the parishes that I have served have had schools; there was always a yearly game of volley ball between the 8 th 

graders and the faculty.  I would often play on the faculty team.  The eighth graders should have been able to beat the 
faculty every year that I played but they never did.  Instead of following the rules, proper technique for serving/spiking/
setting/etc. and staying in their position they would do whatever they wanted and eventually they would hit the ball way 
out, let it drop between them, or have other players give up.  In other words, they descended into Chaos.  The teachers 
on the other hand would follow the rules, help each other with proper technique and eventually win.  
 

When I did so, I experienced the same readings, the same liturgy, the same faith, and the same creed.  I shared in 

the same Eucharist in every setting, whether in America or Europe, or Asia.  The Mass expresses and demonstrates 
the oneness of the Church.  It is not every congregation making it up for itself.  It is the one Church, standing on the 
foundation of the twelve apostles, sharing the real presence of Christ in the Eucharist.  
 

Jesusõ major prayer at the Last Supper is that we would all be one.  There is no more unified Church than the Catholic 
Church.  We all rally around the pope.  We can trace our spiritual heritage all the way back to Christ through the bishops.  
 

Once the focus is moved from that altar, and once the real presence of Christ is removed, there is and can be no 
unity.  His presence is real.  The real presence binds the Church together.  There is no substitute.  By that real 
presence, His body, the Church, coheres.  
 

Fr. Robert Barron in his book simply called: Eucharist has this to say about the unity we find in the Catholic Church 
around Godõs altar. òThere is a famous saying in the writing of the great church Father, Saint Augustine.  Whenever he 
would give communion to someone for the first time, instead of holding up the host and saying, òThe Body of Christ,ó he 
would hold it up and say, òReceive what you are.óó  We become the Body of Christ. 
 

Fr. Ronald Rolheiser in his book about the Eucharist called: Our One Great Act of Fidelity: Waiting for Christ in the Eu-
charist  puts it this way: òHow separate and divided is our world!  We look around us, watch the world news, watch the 
local news, look at our places of work, our social circles, and even our churches, and we tension and division every-
where.  We are far from being one body and one sprit.  So many things, it seems, work to divide us: history, circum-
stance, background, temperament, ideology, geography, creed, color, and gender.  And then there are our personal 
wounds, jealousies, self -interest, and sin.  The world, like a lonely adolescent, aches, too, in its separateness.  We live 
in a world deeply deeply divided.ó 
 

One last quote from Allen Hunt: òProtestingó reflected my own pride, my own desires, and my own spirit of dissen-
sion more than anything else.  The answer was the Church.  It already existed, and I merely needed to come to it.  
Sometimes I did not agree with my parents rules when I was younger and now that I am older I see the wisdom behind 
most of them.  God though is the perfect parent and therefore He has the perfect reason for everything even if we do 
not understand it.  Remember we are time bound and limited and God is infinite and wiser than we can ever imagine.  

Holy Family of Jesus, Mary and Joseph          Lectionary: 17 Gospel Lk 2:41-52 
Scripture Reflection: There is no doubt that Mary and Joseph made a mistake when they left Jesus behind.  One of the 
important lessons from this story is that our mistakes do not equal sins.  A person can make a mistake and not sin.  Being 
wrong does not mean being sinful.  There is something more.  
 

Reflection Questions:  
1.  How do you think Mary and Joseph felt when they realized that they had left Jesus behind?  
2.  How is this similar? Was their feeling similar to the feeling a sinner has when he or she has lost God?  
3.  What donõt Mary and Joseph do in this story that most people would do today? 
4.  Why was it important for Jesus to be obedient to Mary and Joseph?  
5.  How does this experience help Mary prepare for the cross?  

http://www.usccb.org/bible/luke/2:41
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L ITURGIES  & S CHEDULES  

Sunday, December 27  

¶ 9:00 am - Bible Study, AR 

¶ 9:15 am - Little Lambs, RBF 

¶ 9:15 am RCIA, CMR 

¶ 10:30 am - Liturgy with Children, RBB  

Sunday, December 27  

The Holy Family of Jesus, Mary and Joseph  
 8:00 am Rose Leuthen-Herzog & John, 
  Paul & Berdell Leuthen  
 10:30 am Parishioners 
 

Monday, December 28  
 8:00 am Katie Bach 
 

Tuesday, December 29  
 8:00 am Morning Prayer 
 5:30 pm Zoe Ann Franek 
 

Wednesday, December 30  
 8:00 am Frank Stochla 
 

Thursday, December 31  
 8:00 am Rosalie Heuing 
 5:00 pm Thomas Caraughi 
 

Friday, January 1  
Mary, the Holy Mother of God  
 9:00 am  Parishioners 
 

Saturday, January 2  
 8:00 am Joseph LeGrand 
 5:00 pm Lorraine Becker 
    

Sunday, January 3  
 8:00 am Mary Heumann 
 10:30 am Parishioners 

READINGS FOR THE WEEK OF DECEMBER 27, 2015 

MASS INTENTIONS FOR THE WEEK OUR PARISH THIS WEEK 

Monday, December 28  

¶ 5:30 pm - Fit Factor, UH  

¶ 7:00 pm - Boy Scouts, Upper Hall 

Sunday, January 3  

¶ 9:00 am - Bible Study, AR 

¶ 9:15 am - Little Lambs, RBF 

¶ 9:15 am RCIA, CMR 

¶ 10:30 am - Liturgy with Children, RBB  

Tuesday, December 29  

Wednesday, December 30  

¶ 5:30 pm - Fit Factor, UH  

Thursday, December 31  New Yearõs Eve 

Friday, January 1  Happy New Year!  

Saturday, January 2  

PLEASE PRAY FOR THE HOMEBOUND & SICK OF OUR PARISH OUR OFFERING FOR THE WEEK OF DECEMBER 12-13, 2015 

Sunday:  1 Sm 1:20-22, 24-28 or Sir 3:2-6, 12-14/Ps 

84:2-3, 5-6, 9-10/1 Jn 3:1 -2, 21-24 or Col 3:12-21 or 
3:12-17/Lk 2:41 -52 
Monday:  1 Jn 1:5--2:2/Ps 124:2-5, 7-8/Mt 2:13 -18 
Tuesday:  1 Jn 2:3-11/Ps 96:1-3, 5-6/Lk 2:22 -35 
Wednesday: 1 Jn 2:12-17/Ps 96:7-10/Lk 2:36 -40 
Thursday: 1 Jn 2:18-21/Ps 96:1-2, 11-13/Jn 1:1 -18 
Friday:   Nm 6:22-27/Ps 67:2-3, 5-6, 8/Gal 4:4 -7/  
   Lk 2:16-21 
Saturday:  1 Jn 2:22-28/Ps 98:1-4/Jn 1:19 -28 
Next Sunday: Is 60:1-6/Ps 72:1-2, 7-8, 10-13/Eph 3:2-3a, 
   5-6/Mt 2:1 -12 

Monday - Saturday  December 28 - January 2  

¶ 7:30 am - Rosary, Church 

Ethan Strauss Ethan Sonderman Mary Hipskind 

Vicky Tacchi Chris Perron Dominic Caputa 

Daniel Barr Christine Weber  

Online Donations  
General Fund ..........  $1,411.50 
Total  ...................  $1,411.50  
 

All Saints ...................  $25.00 
All Souls ....................  $25.00 
Christmas Flower ..........  $10.00 
Human Develop ............  $25.00 
Kenrick .....................  $25.00 
Maintenance & Repair ....  $25.00 
Mission ......................  $25.00 
Retired Religious Online .  $35.00 

In observance of the Christmas and New Years Holidays, 

the parish business office will be closed from  
Now through January 1st. The office will reopen on Mon-

day, January 4, 2016. In the case of a true  
sacramental emergency, you can reach Fr. Tom by calling 
314-260-6261. Please be sure to leave ALL the following 
information with the operator: the reason for your call, 

your name, phone number, and our parish.  

Parish Potluck Please plan to join us for our annu-

al parish potluck.  The event will be held on Sunday, 
January 3, 2016, from 4 -6:30 pm.  Once again, the par-
ish will provide the main entrée and refreshments; We 
ask that you bring a side dish to share with your 
fellow parishioners .  This is not a fundraiser.  It is 
simply a time to gather with your fellow parishioners to 
enjoy the blessings of food and laughter.  Please call 
the parish office, 781 -1199 if you plan on attending 
or if you would like to help with set up.  
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P ARISH  COMMUNITY  N EWS , N OTES  & E VENTS  

Welcome to Our Catechumens Recently, we 

officially welcomed those who are seeking to learn more 
about the Catholic Faith and potentially prepare for Re-
ception and Confirmation into the faith this coming year 
at Easter. Please keep them in your prayers.  

Michelle Andra Dave Gwen  

Asher, Leslie and children  

P 
rolife òEach of us has his or her own person-
al identity and is capable of entering into dia-
logue with others and with God himself.ó ñ 
Pope Francis, Laudato Si, no. 81 © 2015 Libre-

ria Editrice Vaticana. Used with permission. 
(www.goo.gl/UBwd3B)  
Note: The QR code to the right will direct 
smartphone users to the webpage where the 
above resource referenced is located.  

Our New Guide Book & Directory is Here! 
Look in your mailbox for our new Guide Book & Directory. 
They should have arrived in the last week or two. The ad-
vertisers helped provide this service at no cost to our con-
gregation. We encourage you to think of them in the fu-
ture as your needs arise. If you are interested in advertis-
ing next year, contact 
amandavogt@guidebookpublishing.com for more infor-
mation.  
Please familiarize yourself with the ministries and organi-
zations at our church located in the front of the book. An 
electronic PDF version of the Guide Section of the book 
which you can download to your computer, smart phone, 
or tablet is available for download at your convenience.  
To download the Online Guide Section:  

Visit www.GuideBookPublishing.com/booklist.php   
Click on our state followed by our city  
Click on the name of our parish to download the book.  

Heavenly Dusters Need Your Help! We would 

like to start a Saturday Cleaning team, but we need new 
your help to make it happen! To volunteer and/or for 
complete information, please contact Dolores Sonderman 
at 644-0067 or call Trish at the parish office, 314 -781-
1199. 

THANK YOU for all the donations to the Kelsey Paige 

(Loving Care) Christmas party. The donations helped in a 
big way to fill the gift bags given to the residents, and they 
were very appreciative. Thank you for your generosity . 
 2016 Calendars and Date books-will be collected in a 
box in the vestibule again this year  to give to residents in 
nursing homes, the Juvenile Detention center, and the 
Criminal Justice Ministry outreach. Each calendar donated 
will brighten up each month of the year for someone. 
Thank you in advance for your generosity. ( They will be 
collected until  Jan 30th).   

LIFETEEN ATTENTION HIGHSCHOOLERS! There will 

be NO Saint Louis Life Teen this Wednesday, Dec. 30th. 
Enjoy the time off of school and with your families ð we 
will see you back on Jan. 6 thfor a Mass & Social. As al-
ways, contact Lauren 
at lauren@saintlouislifeteen.org  with any questions or 
check out www.saintlouislifeteen.org  for more infor-
mation.  
 Donations Needed! In order to be able to keep the 
costs of our March for Life pilgrimage down, we are in 
need of some donations (both items and monetary dona-
tions). Please check out  www.saintlouislifeteen.org  or 
contact Lauren for more information!  

Epiphany Alum Recently,  St. Mary's High School 

freshman Yano Ganss, and junior Danny Ranciglio, both 
parishioners of Epiphany , competed in the Archdiocesan 
Math Contest.  Yano won 3rd place among all the freshmen 
and Danny won 4th place among all the juniors. Congratu-
lations to both of these young men and their families!  

Happy Hour for 30-40ish Singles 
December 30, 2015 from 5-8:00 pm at St. Joeõs Hall, cor-
ner of Maryland & Meramec, Clayton, MO 63105. Wine, 
hors dõoeuvres from Clayton Restaurants. Music & fun! 
RSVP 314-852-9432. $20 donation at the door. Proceeds go 
to St. Joeõs St. Vincent De Paul. 

WINTER OUTREACH 
       òLove is Our Missionó  Pope Francis    
As we soon begin the Holy Year of Mercy, 
our Parish Family is invited to participate in 
St. Louis Winter Outreach.  In a society 

marred by division between rich and poor, we have been 
encouraged by Pope Francis and reminded in Matthew 
25:31-46éòAs long as you did it to one of these the least 
of my brethren, you did it to meó.  Each year, many indi-
viduals and families, without decent housing, spend their 
nights on the streets of St. Louis.  Winter is particularly 
hard for them.  In an effort to reach out to our òbrethrenó 
who will need warmth and food, we are asking for help in 
providing meals to a shelter during the coldest months.  
Drivers are also needed to deliver the meals  to Americorps 

at 1315 Ann Street on our assigned evenings.  Anyone is 
also welcome to serve and or visit the shelter guests on 
these evenings. 
Dates:  Friday  Saturday  Sunday)                                                                        
December 18   19   20 
January  8   9   10 
February  5   6   7 
Will you share one of the following? :  

¶ 9x13 Hot Casserole (meat, fish,vegetable)  

¶ Simple Dessert (12-24 servings) sweets or fruit  
Food is to be dropped off at Our Lady of Sorrows Faenger 
Hall (gym entrance) by 5:15pm. If necessary, arrange-
ments can be made to pick it up from your home.  
Please consider sharing at least one dish this winter and/
or to be a driver by calling Mary Ellen at 374 -1712 or 

mailto:amandavogt@guidebookpublishing.com
http://www.GuideBookPublishing.com/booklist.php
mailto:lauren@saintlouislifeteen.org
http://www.saintlouislifeteen.org/
http://www.saintlouislifeteen.org/

